
The	Oregon	Grapevine	
Epsilon	Sigma	Alpha	Int.	

Volume	#74					Issue	#5				Date:	3/15/2021	

Road	Map	
Executive	Board	-	2	
General	Board	–	6	
IC	Council	Bylaw	Change	– 13	
District	Diaries	-	14	
Chapter	Check-ins	–	15	
And	She	Said	–	18	
Convention	Registration	Form	–	19	
Delta	Epsilon	May	Day	Market	info	–	20	
Omega	Mu	Spring	Auction	info	–	21	
BloomFest	info	–	22	
2021-2022	Slate	of	Officers	-	23	

1	



2	

Executive	Board	

	
	 	 	State	President		

	
		

Wow!		We	did	it	again,	with	many	thanks	to	Carolyn	Warren		
and	Patty	Anderson!		I’m	referring	to	our	ZOOM	Winter	Meeting.			
It	was	so	uplifting	to	see	all	of	your	smiling	faces	on	the	screen!			
		
What	a	fun	workshop	that	Patty	invented!		We	were	asked	to	choose	a	square	on	the	
bingo	sheet	she	emailed	us	during	the	week	and	write	a	story	about	one	of	the	listed	
sites	in	Oregon.		Congratulations	to	Su	McDonell	who	wrote	the	winning	story	about	
living	in	Astoria!		Marsha	Klosterman	had	a	unique	email	auction	that	brought	in	a	lot	of	
money	for	the	Disaster	Fund.		Leianne	Stinton	was	the	highest	bidder.		Carol	Salter,	CEO	
of	Easter	Seals	Oregon,	presented	an	inspiring	slide	program	of	the	many	services	
provided	by	Easter	Seals	Oregon;	and	Ellen	Catania	told	us	about	the	tulip	sales	in	April,	
also	known	as	Bloomfest.			
		
Coming	up	soon	is	fun-fun-fun	and	many	hugs	and	excitement	on	meeting	again	in	
person	–	YES!!		The	Oregon	State	Convention	is	June	4-6	at	the	Best	Western	Plus	Hood	
River	Inn!		We	are	SOOO	ready	for	our	reunion!		All	of	us	should	have	received	our	
vaccines	by	then,	and	I	am	working	on	ideas	to	maintain	our	safety	while	together.		The	
Registration	Form	is	in	this	Grapevine	issue.		Make	a	copy,	call	for	your	room	
reservation,	write	your	check	and	send	it	with	your	Registration	to	Leianne.			
		
July	28-31	is	our	ESA	International	Convention	in	Louisville,	KY	and	a	number	of	us	are	
looking	forward	to	attending.		The	theme	is	“Talk	Derby	with	ESA”	complete	with	a	fun	
hat-making	workshop,	horse	racing,	which	is	the	IC	Council	fundraiser,	and	the	IC	
Challenge	for	St.	Jude.		All	of	this	information	is	on	the	ESA	website.		And	by	the	way,	
have	you	changed	your	password	to	get	into	the	website?		That	needs	to	be	done	
ASAP!		If	you	have	any	problems	with	it,	call	ESA	Headquarters	(1-970-223-2824).		
Mandy	was	a	great	help!	
		
See	you	in	Hood	River!		Until	then,	get	your	vaccine,	stay	well	and	I’ll	look	forward	to	
visiting	with	you	soon!	
		
	
Linda	Gratteri	
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1st	Vice	President	
		
Well,	I	just	completed	the	IC	Leadership	Conference	by	Zoom	and	feel	as	
though	I	was	definitely	on	a	“journey.”	At	times,	I	could	understand	how	
Dorothy	felt	in	the	Wizard	of	Oz	–	not	sure	where	she	was	but	definitely	not	in	
Kansas	anymore!	
	
Thank	you	all	so	much	for	making	it	possible	for	me	to	attend	this	conference.	
I	learned	so	much	and	will	be	excited	to	share	it	all	with	you.	The	theme	of	the		
conference	was	“Make	Lemonade	from	Lemons,”	There	was	homework	to	do	
in	advance	and	I	participated	by	making	a	lemon	themed	coffee	mug,	dressing	
in	yellow	and	providing	a	drink	recipe	using	lemons.	A	fun	“Family	Feud”	game	
helped	to	get	to	know	other	participants.	“Break-out	sessions”	provided	
information	about	strengths,	membership,	media	training,	leadership	skills,	etc.	
My	computer	skills	were	challenged	on	the	final	day	with	the	on-line	St	Jude	
Rally	event!	I	especially	enjoyed	the	workshop	“Big	Life	Changes	and	Self-Care”	
and	got	valuable	information	about	IC	Convention.	
		
Robin	Bussey	of	South	Carolina	is	our	incoming	IC	President	and	her	theme	for	
2021-2022	is	“Don’t	just	fly…SOAR	with	ESA.”		I	will	be	sharing	my	own	theme	
for	the	new	year	with	you	at	our	state	convention	in	June!	
		
I	have	not	heard	from	any	chapters	about	new	members	since	our	last	
Grapevine	but	if	you	have	recruited	a	new	member,	please	let	me	know.	Be	
sure	to	fill	out	the	Rushing	Report	and	send	to	me	at	635	Heights	Ave,	Hood	
River,	OR	97031	by	April	1.	I	am	looking	forward	to	receiving	those	reports	
even	if	you	did	not	recruit	a	new	member.		
	
I	know	it	was	a	challenge	to	recruit	during	this	past	year	but	am	sure	there	
were	chapters	who	found	a	way!		Thanks	for	your	continued	support!	
		
Debbie	Sanguras							
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2nd	Vice	President	
	
Just	a	reminder,	entries	for		
“Outstanding	Chapter”	are		
due	April	1st.	There	are		
some	wonderful	Chapters		
out	there	and	we	all	would		
love	to	read	about	them.		
Send	in	your	forms,	they	are	in	the	President’s	
Book.		
	
Winter	Meeting	was	so	much	fun!	Especially	
because	Linda	opened	the	ZOOM	meeting	before	
the	start	of	the	official	meeting	and	we	all	got	to	
chat,	laugh,	and	see	each	other!		
See	you	all	June	18	–	20	in	Hood	River!		
	
	
Julie		
	
	
	

Editors	Note:	2021-2022	Executive	Board	Slate	of	
Officers	is	attached	

Treasurer	
	
I	hope	everyone	is	excited		
about	SPRING	coming	even		
if	it’s	a	bit	slow	in	some		
parts	of	our	state.	Sure	nice		
to	see	the	buds	and	a	few		
flowers	showing	their	colors.		
		
I	have	only	two	quick	requests.	Please	submit	to	
me	any	and	all	bills	you	have	for	the	state	
treasury.		You	can	email	if	that’s	easier.	Also	be	
sure	to	pay	your	chapter	IC	DUES	BEFORE	MAY	1,	
2021.			
		
Looking	forward	to	seeing	many	of	you	in	Hood	
River.		
		
	
Thank	you,	
Connie	Russell	
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Jr	Past	President,		
Disaster	Chair	
	
	
Thank	you	to	all	who	have	contributed	to	the	Disaster	Fund		
so	far	this	year.		I	didn’t	know	what	else	to	do	to	raise	money,		
so	took	a	chance	on	a	quilt.		I’m	very	excited	to	report	that	the	winning	bid	was	$550	and	the	
winner	was	Leianne	Stinton	of	Omicron	Omega.		Thank	you	Leianne.		I	hope	I	can	satisfy	your	
expectations.		I	look	forward	to	trying.		And	thank	you	to	all	who	participated.	
		
So	far	this	year,	I	have	submitted	$2,738.50	to	IC	Disaster	Fund.		This	includes	the	money	for	the	
quilt,	chapter	contributions	and	contributions	from	individual	sisters	in	the	state.		And	I	remind	
you	that	this	is	our	fund.		If	a	member	has	a	medical	hardship	or	natural	disaster,	they	may	be	
eligible	for	an	award.		The	guidelines	and	forms	are	on	the	IC	website.		Or	you	can	ask	me	
questions.		For	awards	this	year,	events	must	have	occurred	between	June	1,	2020	and	May	31,	
2021.	
	
	
Marsha	Klosterman	
	

CORRESPONDING	SECRETARY			
		
	
Hello	Sisters:	
		
Can	you	believe	we	are	actually	going	to	meet	for	Convention	in	person?		
We	will	actually	be	face	to	face.		How	exciting	is	that?	
		
Chapter	Presidents	please	send	me	your	members'	service	pin		
information	and	also	if	your	chapter	will	be	celebrating	an	anniversary.			
Check	your	President's	Yearbook	for	the	form	located	in	Section	3	and	get	to	me	by	April	1st	either	by	
email	or	regular	mail.		My	email	address	is	Patstupurathome@comcast.net	and	my	home	address	is:	
1010	N.	E.	108th	Avenue			Portland,	Oregon		97220.			
And	remember	to	bring	the	pins	to	Convention.		Thanks.	
		
So	looking	forward	to	seeing	you	all	in		Hood	River	in	June.		It	promises	to	be	a	very	happy	reunion.			
	
		
Cheers!!!!	
Pat	Stupur	
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General	Board	

ESA	Foundation	Counselor	
	
	
HELLO	EVERYONE	AND	HOPE	YOU	ALL	ARE	DOING	GOOD.	LOOKING	FORWARD	TO	
STATE	CONVENTION	IN	JUNE.	
HOPE	TO	SEE	EVERYONE	AGAIN,	I	HAVE	MISSED	YOU	ALL.	
		
THE	FOUNDATION	HAS	DECIDED	TO	CONTINUE	TO	CONDUCT	OUR	ACTIVITIES	
VIRTUALLY	IN	2021.	
SO	MURDER	MYSTERY	2021:	THIS	EVENT	HELPS	SUPPORT	THE	FUNDS	THAT	WOULS	
HAVE	NORMALLY	BEEN	RAISED	AT	THE	FOUNDATION	FUN	FEST.	
		
SO,	THIS	YEAR	WE	DON'T	NEED	STATE	BASKETS/AUCTION	ITEMS	THAT	WOULD	
NORMALLY	BE	GATHERED	FOR	THE	FUN	FEST.	
INSTEAD,	MEMBERS	WHO	WOULD	HAVE	NORMALLY	DONATED	ITEMS	OR	GIFT	CARDS	
CAN	DONATE	AS	A	SPONSOR	AT	THE	MURDER	MYSTERY.	ALL	DONATIONS	TO	THE	
FOUNDATION	ARE	TAX	DEDUCTIBLE.	
		
THE	SCHOLARSHIP	SEASON	CLOSED	ON	FEBRUARY	1ST,	WITH5489	PAID	APPLICATIONS.	
BUT	THE	WORK	IS	ONLY	JUST	BEGINNING.	KATHY	LOYD	COULD	USE	A	FEW	MORE	NON-
ESA,	NON-ESA	FOUNDATION	INDIVIDUALS	TO	ASSIST	WITH	JUDGING.	IF	INTERESTED	
THE	CONTACT	KATHY	LOYD.	
		
BYLAW	CHANGES:	
THE	BIGGEST	NEWS	FOR	YOU	IS	THAT	CREDENTIALS	ARE	NO	LONGER	PROCESSED	BY	
THE	FOUNDATION	COUNSELORS,	SINCE	VOTING	WILL	BE	ELECTRONIC	GOING	
FORWARD.	
ESA	MEMBERS	NEED	TO	KEEP	UP	ANY	NEW	E-MAIL	ADDRESS	TO	THE	FOUNDATION.	
		
HOPE	EVERYONE	HAS	A	GREAT	DAY	AND	HOPE	TO	SEE	EVERYONE	VERY	SOON.	
HUGS	TO	ALL,	
BARB	MOSS,	ESA	FOUNDATION	STATE	COUNSELOR	
	

Editors	Note:	Report	Deadline	is	April	1st	



7	

Chaplain	
	
	
Beta	Omicron,	Burns	
Stephanie	Radinovich,	lost	her	husband,	Matt,	Saturday	after	he	
	had	been	at	St.	Charles	Medical	Center	in	Bend	for	almost	three		
weeks	with	intestinal	problems,	dehydration,	and	organs	not		
functioning	properly.	He’d	had	four	surgeries	and	put	up	an		
incredibly	brave	fight.		He	was	such	a	great	representative	of	our		
community.		They	have	two	high	school-	age	sons,	Mason	and		
Logan,	also	wonderful	young	men.			
Stephanie	Radinovich		
PO	Box	236	
Hines,	OR	97738	
s_radinovich@yahoo.com	
	
	
Gamma	Beta,	Grants	Pass	
Ellen	Ellis	would	like	to	pass	along	a	big	THANK	YOU	to	all	who	remembered	her	on	
her	91st	birthday	on	Jan	8th.		She	received	cards,	phone	calls	and	gifts	from	local	to	
West	Virginia.		She	was	extremely	touched	and	felt	well	loved.		
	
	
Delta	Xi,	Portland	
Pat	Stupur’s	update	on	her	son	in	law.		Making	good	progress.		Was	in	ICU	for	over	3	
weeks.		He	has	been	transferred	to	a	specialty	hospital.		His	trach	and	feeding	tube	
have	been	removed	and	he	is	showing	good	progress.		Now	he	will	be	trnasferred	to	
a	rehab	facility.		Still	on	dialysis.		That	will	be	ongoing	but	there	is	light	at	the	end	of	
the	tunnel.		Thank	you	for	all	your	prayers.	
		
Pat	is	scheduled	for	back	surgery	on	the	24th.		She	has	spinal	stinosis.		It	is	pretty	
painful	and	she	is	looking	forward	to	becoming	pain	free	once	again.		
		
Pat	Stupur	
1010	NE	108th	St	
Portland	OR	97220	
patstupurathome@comcast.net	
	
	
Carolyn	Warren	
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Association	of	the	Arts	
	
Convention	is	coming	up	fast!!	
	
Hope	your	all	working	on	your	association	of	the	
arts	projects.	
Please	remember	any	written	entries	need	to	be	
in	Jean	Forsman's	hands	by	April	1st	to	qualify!!	
	
Send	them	to:	
Jean	Forsman,	24441	Bolton	Hill	Rd	
Veneta,	OR	97487	

Oregon	State	Credentials	Report	
		
Just	thought	I	should	remind	everyone	that	the	
Credentials	Proxy	form	is	in	the	President’s	
Booklet	and	on	the	website.		Since	we	will	be	
voting	at	convention	for	next	year’s	officers,	and	
there	are	contested	offices,	you	will	want	to	fill	
out	a	Proxy	form	if	you	are	not	going	to	be	able	to	
attend	State	Convention	in	Hood	River.	
		
Credential	cards	are	issued	to	eligible	voting	
members	during	registration	at	each	state	
meeting.		To	be	eligible,	voting	members	must	be	
members	in	good	standing,	requiring	that	all	
individual	ESA	dues,	Chapter	IC	dues	and	Chapter	
Oregon	State	dues	have	been	paid.			
		
According	to	the	Oregon	State	By-Laws	annual	
dues	of	$15	per	chapter	member	shall	be	paid	to	
the	State	Treasury	by	May	1	and	shall	be	
delinquent	by	June	15.		Since	State	Convention	is	
the	end	of	June	I	remind	all	chapters	that	these	
dues	will	need	to	be	paid	for	all	members	to	vote.		
Please	send	them	to	our	Treasurer	Connie	Russell	
with	a	roster	of	who	is	paying	so	that	she	will	be	
able	to	get	me	a	report	of	active	members.	
		
If	you	have	any	questions	feel	free	to	call.	
		
Sincerely,	
Judith	Huntley	
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Educational	Report	
		
Since	this	will	be	my	last	chance	to	encourage	all	of	you	to	
submit	your	educational	reports,	I	can	only	hope	that	you	have	
completed	your	programs	and	are	excited	about	your	results.		
Remember,	you	only	need	six	programs	to	qualify	for	a	Gold	
Link	Award	or	up	to	nine	programs	if	you	want	to	compete	at	
the	IC	level.		It	doesn't	matter	if	your	programs	are	short	or	
long,	in-depth	or	brief,	as	long	as	all	your	members	participated	
and	learned	something	that	would	benefit	them.	
		
Now	that	we	are	getting	close	to	the	end	of	our	sorority	year,	
please	remember	that	all	your	reports	must	be	submitted	to	
me	and	postmarked	by	the	April	1st	deadline.		I	am	anxious	to	
see	what	your	programs	have	been	this	year	and	look	forward	
to	learning	about	your	experiences.		The	judges	are	ready	and	
waiting	so	please	don't	let	the	deadline	date	pass!	
		
Joy	Serkowney	

Gavels	Report.	
		
I	just	want	to	remind	you	once	again	about	the	Gavel's	50/50	ticket	sale	and	how	
you	can	get	tickets.		First,	every	Gavel	should	have	tickets	available	to	sell.		The	cost	
is	just	$5.00	for	6	tickets	or	$10.00	for	12	tickets	and	so	on.		If	you	can	meet	with	a	
Gavel	personally	to	transact	the	sale,	great.		If	not,	please	be	assured	that	any	sale	
can	be	conducted	by	phone	or	email.		Remember,	too,	that	not	only	can	our	
members	buy	tickets	but	anyone,	including	all	your	friends	and	relatives,	are	
allowed	to	purchase	tickets	as	well.	
		
I	have	found	that	the	best	way	to	do	this	is	to	contact	a	Gavel	with	a	list	of	who	
wants	to	buy	tickets		(including	their	phone	number),	how	many	they	want	and	how	
much	they	each	have	paid	you.		Then	you	send	one	check	to	the	Gavel	who	will	fill	
in	the	information	on	the	ticket	stubs,	then	send	the	check	to	our	treasurer,	Judy	
Huntley,	and	the	stubs	to	Mary	Lambert	to	put	into	the	raffle	basket.		That's	how	
easy	it	is!		If	you	don't	know	a	Gavel,	you	can	always	contact	me	and	I	will	be	happy	
to	complete	your	purchase.	
		
The	drawing	for	the	winning	ticket	will	be	held	during	our	state	convention	in	June.		
Please	remember	that	50%	of	the	total	sale	of	tickets	goes	toward	scholarships	for	
our	Oregon	students	and	the	other	50%	goes	to	the	lucky	ticket	holder	who	just	
might	be	you!		So	please	support	this	worthy	endeavor,		It's	a	win-win	situation	for	
everyone!	
		
Joy	Serkowney	

Website	Update	
	
The	videos	and	PowerPoints	
from	the	State	Convention	
and	Winter	meetings	are	
now	available	on	our	state	
website.			
The	registration	form	is	also	
available	on	the	News	page	
of	the	website.	
		
Please	continue	to	send	me	
events	and	meetings	for	the	
calendar.		
		
Chris	York,	Webmaster	
	
	
	
	

Editors	Note:	Convention	
Registration	form	is	attached	
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Flag	Ceremony	News	
	
	
Hello	dear	fellow	members	of	ESA!	
	
President	Linda	has	asked	me	to	conduct	the	Flag	Ceremonies	this	year.		Thank	you	so	
much	Linda!	
	
I	am	so	excited	that	there	is	going	to	be	an	in-person	Convention	in	Hood	River!		I	have	
missed	all	of	you	so	very	much	this	past	year!		The	ZOOM	meetings	have	been	great	but	it	
is	time	for	us	to	be	together	again	and	renew	our	long-time	friendships	and	make	new	
friends	as	well!	
	
If	you	are	the	current	or	soon	to	be	holder	of	the	offices	listed	below,	you	may	have	been	
wondering	whether	you	will	be	in	the	Flag	Ceremonies	this	year.			
	
Even	though	the	Convention	will	be	held	in	June,	after	the	end	of	some	of	the	District	
President’s	terms,	it	is	Linda’s	wish	that	those	who	hold	these	offices	for	the	2020-21	year	
be	the	flag	bearers.	
	
USA	Flag 	 	 	 	IC	Representative	
Oregon	State	Flag 	 	 	Oregon	State	President	
All	Faith	Flag 	 	 	 	Chaplain	
ESA	Banner 	 	 	 	Gavels	President	
ESA	Foundation	Flag 	 	 	State	ESA	Foundation	Counselor	
St	Jude	Flag 	 	 	 	Senior	St.	Jude	Coordinator	
Easter	Seals	Flag 	 	 	Senior	Easter	Seal	Chair	
Western	States	Council	Flag 	 	Western	States	Council	Rep.		
District	Flags 	 	 	 	2020-21	District	Presidents	
	
I	will	be	contacting	these	individuals	with	more	details	as	Convention	gets	closer.	In	the	
meantime	if	you	have	any	questions,	please	contact	me.			
Again,	I	am	so	excited	to	have	our	Convention.		It	is	one	of	the	highlights	of	every	year	for	
me	and	I	hope	to	see	many	of	you	in	Hood	River!	
	
Agape’,	
Mary	Anne	Puhl	
Alpha	Psi,	Port	Orford	and	2020-21	Flag	Ceremony	
Email:	marypuhl59@gmail.com,	cell:	541-253-6600,		
PO	Box	807,	Port	Orford,	OR		97465	
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Western	States	Regional	Council	
	
	
The	Western	States	Regional	Council	Rep		
And	Treasurer	are	involved	in	a	Hold	Up.	
‘Yes,	that’s	right	‘	
		
With	the	2020	COVI-19	pandemic,	chapter,	states	and	even	International	meetings	could	
not	be	held.	Most	everything	was	put	on	hold	and	some	have	been	even	this	year.		So,	the	
Hold	Up	is,	that	we	would	like	for	you	to	pay	all	your	WSRC	dues	before	convention.	Since	
the	2020	convention	was	not	held	and	most	members	pay	then.	The	plan	is,	you	can	pay	
$4.00	now	by	check,	which	will	cover	all	past	dues	and	the	dues	for	2021,	that	some	would	
pay	at	this	year’s	convention.		Even	with	the	plans	being	made	for	us	to	hold	Oregon	State	
Convention	in	June,	some	members	may	not	be	attending.	But	by	doing	the	HOLD	UP	
PLAN,	you	would	have	your	past	and	present	dues	all	paid	up.			Doesn’t	that	sound	like	a	
WINNER.	
	
We	hope	you	will	take	advantage	of	the	HOLD	UP,	and	send	your	check	to	Judy	Huntley,	
WSRC	Treasurer	at	375	Valley	View	Road,	Sutherlin,	OR	97479.		WE	WELCOME	NEW	
MEMBERS	ALWAYS.	For	we	do	good	things,	as	well	as	have	fun	while	doing	it.		Just	ask	
your	Oregon	Representative.	
		
	
	Thank	you,	Sandy	Diess	
WSRC	OR	Representative		

	EXTRA				EXTRA			READ	ALL	ABOUT	IT!	

DISTINGUISHED	YOUTH/INDIVIDUAL	
	
		
Ladies,	this	is	my	third	attempt	to	get	a	nominee	for	Distinguished	Youth/Individual,		
I	am	hoping	that	the	third	time	is	the	charm!	
	
I	am	getting	ahead	of	myself	because	the	deadline	for	getting	the	paperwork	in	is	
February	1,	2022.		Keep	your	eyes	and	ears	open	for	interesting	individuals	who	
would	fit	the	criteria.		Remember	that	this	individual	cannot	be	a	member	of	ESA.			
	
So,	think	about	it	over	the	summer	and	let’s	have	some	nominations	this	fall.	
	
Thanks	for	any	input.		
		
Lani	Shimer,	Appointed	Chair.	
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Easter	Seals		
	
	
In	the	last	one	of	these	articles	I	wrote	I	commented	on	the	sun	shining	and	how	it	makes	me	
feel	so	good.		Today	is	a	different	story	–	It’s	pouring	down	rain	outside	and	is	dreary	and	grey.		
But	looking	across	the	yard	I	see	daphne	and	daffodils	blooming.		And	tulips	are	coming	up.		I	
ran	out	of	sunny	hours	and	didn’t	get	all	the	vine	clipping	and	clean	up	done.		Oh	woe	is	me	
		
Carol	Salter,	The	President	and	CEO	of	Easer	Seals	Oregon,	and	Ellen	Catania,	Development	
Manager,	joined	our	zoom	winter	meeting	in	February	and	Carol	gave	a	great	presentation	
about	their	current	programs,	esp.	their	different	support	programs	for	veterans.		Easter	Seals	
has	support	programs	in	each	county	of	the	state	to	help	veterans.		You	can	follow	up	and	get	
more	information	on	this	by	calling	the	Easter	Seals	office	at	503-228-5108.		Or	check	out	their	
web	page	at	Easterseals.com/Oregon	
		
The	Easter	Seals	summer	camp	will	be	a	bit	different	this	year		
The	great	news	is	that	we	are	offering	two	camps	this	year	–	one	at	Evans	Creek	Retreat	in	
Lyons	(July	11-15th)	and	one	at	B’nai	B’rith	Camp	near	Lincoln	City	(June	20-24th).	
	
Evans	Creek	Retreat	lost	all	structures	in	the	Santiam	Fire,	but	they	are	building	back	military-
style	canvas	tents	for	campers.	We	are	thrilled	to	be	able	to	be	back	here.	
		
The	B’nai	B’rith	Camp	is	wonderful	with	a	big	lake	and	lots	of	beautiful,	brand	new	cabins	for	
the	campers.	We	are	excited	to	expand	the	camp		program	to	two	weeks	and	to	two	locations.	
	
ES	would	love	to	work	with	ESA	on	making	the	camps	wonderful	experiences	for	the	children	
and	adults	who	attend	them.	Many	have	wondered	about	where	to	donate	this	year	to	Easter	
Seals.		The	camps	are	a	wonderful	idea	as	there	will	be	no	golf	tournament	to	help	fund	them.		
A	few	of	you	have	sent	checks	to	me	for	an	Easter	Seals	Donation.		These	checks	are	being	
forwarded	on	to	Ellen	to	put	toward	camperships.	
		
The	Bloomfest	is	on	this	year	but	in	a	different	way.		Look	elsewhere	in	the	GV	for	details	on	
Bloomfest.	
		
Please	remember	that	your	chapter’s	Easter	Seals	report	is	due	to	me	by	April	1st	–	
		
	
Karen	McNeil,	6694	SE	Furnberg	St,	Milwaukie	OR	97222	503-724-0020	

	

Editors	Note:	
BloomFest	flyer	
is	attached	
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INTERNATIONAL	COUNCIL	BYLAW	CHANGE	
	
	
Received	from	IC	Corresponding	Secretary	Linda	Schmidt	
for	Celeste	Webb,	IC	Parliamentarian,	and	was	asked	to	
share	it	with	state	members.			
		
	
Section	2.				Ballot	Vote	and	Nominations	from	
the	Floor	Voting	
Officers	Candidates	shall	be	elected	according	to	a	
preferential	electronic	voting	system	approved	by	the	
Executive	Board	by	ballot	vote	at	the	annual	meeting.	A	
ballot	containing	the	names	of	the	nominees	shall	be	
distributed	via	email	before	the	date	of	the	annual	
election.	Nominations	may	be	made	from	the	floor	for	all	
offices	with	the	exception	of	President.	"Notice	of	Intent	
to	Nominate"	for	all	offices	with	the	exception	of	
President	from	the	floor	shall	be	submitted	in	writing	to	
the	First	Vice	President,	60	days	prior	to	International	
Convention.	the	annual	election.	Candidates	so	
nominated	must	conform	to	provisions	of	Article	V.	and	
shall	have	three	minutes	to	have	their	qualifications	
presented.	Nominations	for	each	office	shall	not	exceed	
five.	Voting	shall	begin	after	the	close	of	the	First	
General	Assembly.	
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District	Diaries	

Douglas	District	
	
In	Douglas	District	and	Beta	Eta	Chapter	we	are	
starting	them	young.		We	had	some	of	our		great	
nephews	and	a	great	niece	hand	write	Valentines	
for	some	of	our	Memory	care	facilities,	an	
assisted	living	home,	and	the	local	veterans	
home.	We	took	the	valentines	and	some	cup	
cakes	to	the	people	living	there	to	be	sure	they	
knew	we	cared	about	them.	Lots	of	love	was	
spread	around	and	as	you	can	see	the	kids	had	
great	fun	too.		
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Chapter	Check-ins	

ALPHA	UPSILON,	HILLSBORO		
	

	In	the	past,	questions	from	Peanuts	and	the	Gang	were	
“Where’s	the	Beef?”	or	“Are	we	there	yet?”	whereas,	now,	it	is	“Are	
you	vaccinated	yet?!”		Many	of	us	are	but	many	have	been	frustrated	in	
trying	to	get	registered	in	hopes	of	driving	less	than	a	60+	mile	round	
trip	to	get	them	(2)!	At	our	monthly	ZOOM	meeting	we	shared	much	
COVID	vaccination	information	too.	
	
										Friendship	Baskets	continue	to	be	delivered	to	sisters	of	AU	and	
what	a	delight	they	are!	This	really	helps	our	sanity	and	is	a	great	way	
to	support	each	other	and	Easter	Seals.	We	also	continue	to	support	
Easter	Seals	with	monthly	bidding	on	posted	items	from	ornaments	to	
cross	stitch	to	crystal	items	to	fancy	glassware,	etc.		Karla	Frengle	is	
chairing	the	Easter	Seal	Tulip	sale	with	pick	up	at	her	house	so	we	are	
pretty	proud	of	our	support	for	this	most	worthy	organization	
especially	while	not	being	able	to	gather	for	any	fundraising.			
	
									Some	cheer	was	spread	from	one	AU	sister	to	another	believing	
we	all	need	some	laughter	during	the	“non-gathering”	days.	We	are	
sharing	a	photo	of	Pearl	Lushina	receiving	a	2020	Covid-19	ornament	in	
rememberance	of	a	“poopy”	year!	(I	cleaned	it	up)	It’s	an	ornament	
that	shows	a	stack	of	toilet	paper	rolls	with	2020	and	Covid-19	printed	
on	it.	Gotta	get	your	giggles	where	you	can.		
	

	February	20	was	our	Winter	Meeting.	Our	State	President,	Linda	
Gratteri,	conducted	a	super-charged	meeting	with	close	to	50	
attendees.	AU	had	eight	sisters	present.	Even	our	travelers,	Diane	
Lewis	and	Sue	Horton	both	vacationing	in	the	Hawaiian	Islands	were	
able	to	join	in!	Oh!	It	was	so	good	to	actually	see	all	the	faces	and	to	
hear	all	the	reports,	information,	ideas,	(hopes)	and	announcements	of	
upcoming	meetings!		Here’s	to	becoming	normal	again	and	hopefully	a	
NEW	and	IMPROVED	normal.	Mask	up	and	have	a	Happy	and	Blessed	
Easter	everyone!		
	
Patsy	McLean,	Publicity	
	
	
	
Editors	Note:	Delta	Epsilon’s	May	Day	Spring	Market	flyer	is	attached	
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Delta	Kappa,	Hood	River	
	
Well,	it	looks	like	we'll	be	able	to	be	with	each	
other	instead	of	having	zoom	meetings!	We	
did	that	for	the	first	time	this	year	at	our	
March	meeting	and	it	was	good	to	see	
everyone	in	person.	
		
We've	had	educationals	on	Greece,	Scotland,	
India	and	Iran	so	we	did	some	"virtual	
traveling",	which	proved	very	interesting.	
		
We	also	voted	on	our	Outstanding	Member	of	
the	Year	and	that	is	Debbie	Sanguras!	Vicki	
Simpson	is	the	runner-up.	They	will	be	
honored	at	our	Installation	Banquet	in	May.		
		
Although	it's	been	a	slow	beginning	to	2021,	
we	are	looking	forward	to	the	state	
convention	June	4th	-	6th.	We	will	have	the	
honor	of	not	only	hosting	it	this	year	but	
having	our	own	Debbie	Sanguras	installed	as	
state	president.	It	will	be	a	great	weekend!!	
		
We	also	have	two	of	our	members	running	for	
state	office:	Penny	Phelps	for	Treasurer	and	
Tami	Arthur	for	Workshop	Chairman.	Good	
luck	to	both	of	you!!	
		
Looking	forward	to	seeing	everyone	in	June.	
Be	sure	to	mark	it	on	your	calendar	and	hope	
to	see	a	lot	of	you	here!!	
	
Rhen	Adamson	

ALPHA	ZETA,	Eugene		
	
March	is	here,	Daylight	Savings	time	has	
arrived,	and	Spring	is	around	the	corner.		
Vaccinations	are	being	administered	and	
Stimulus	checks	are	on	their	way.		Things	
ARE	getting	better!!!	
	
We	continue	to	clip	coupons	for	Hope	for	
Heroes,	collect	pull	tabs	for	dialysis,	and	
help	out	in	a	much-diminished	way	at	Bags	
of	Love.		At	BOL	they	seem	to	want	people	
who	can	stand	and	walk.		Who	knew?		
Besides	that,	BOL	is	extremely	cautious	
because	of	COVID-19.		This	coming	year	
should	be	better	for	them	and	us.	
	
Since	most	of	us	have	had	at	least	one	
vaccination	and	some	have	had	the	two,	
we	ventured	inside	for	our	meeting	on	
March	10.		We	still	wore	our	masks	and	
maintained	our	social	distance,	however.		
We	are	all	faring	quite	well	during	this	
pandemic	but	look	forward	to	shedding	
our	masks	and	getting	together	with	
family	and	friends.	
	
Since	we	can’t	travel,	we	have	enjoyed	our	
vicarious	journeys	through	our	
educationals.		And	we	have	traveled	the	
world!!		We	started	at	Yellowstone	
National	Park	and	ended	in	Tibet/Nepal.		
In	the	middle,	we	visited	middle	Europe	on	
a	river	cruise,	Africa	(Egypt	and	Kenya),	
Italy,	Switzerland’s		migration	to	America,	
Panama	and	Alaska.		What	an	itinerary!	
We	are	looking	forward	to	State	
Convention	in	Hood	River	and	to	seeing	all	
of	you	face-to-face.		Until	then,	we	wish	
you	continued	good	health.	
	
Lani	Shimer	

Editors	Note:	Omega	Mu’s	
Spring	Auction	flyer	is	

attached	
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Delta	Xi,	Portland	
	
		
This	has	been	a	crazy	year,	but	members	of	Delta	Xi	have	been	able	to	accomplish	
many	of	our	goals.		We	have	managed	to	present	our	Educationals,	thanks	to	Chris	
Dole.		We	have	been	learning	about	what	is	on	our	members	Bucket	List,	Past,	
Present	or	Future.		President	Jill	Holden	has	helped	us	all	through	the	big	learning	
curve	of	ZOOM.		I	can	say	it	has	been	a	big	one	for	many	of	us.		It	is	our	only	
opportunity	for	us	to	see	each	other.			
	
We	have	provided	meals	for	Jean’s	Place,	Clark	Center,	and	the	HIV	Day	Center.		
Cooking	the	meals	is	the	easiest,	but	coordinating	how	we	pick	them	up	and	
deliver	them	is	biggest	challenge.		Mary	Lambert,	and	Jill	Holden	have	done	a	
terrific	job	in	figuring	all	of	this	out.		We	have	also	collected	and	delivered	items	to	
Morrison	Center.		Hopefully	we	will	be	able	to	assist	Easter	Seals	in	their	upcoming	
Bloomfest.		While	many	of	us	have	received	or	are	in	the	process	of	getting	our	
Covid	Vaccine,	we	are	looking	forward	to	the	time	that	we	can	all	meet	together	in	
person.		We	are	hoping	we	can	see	you	all	at	Convention	in	June.	
	
Kathy	State	
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	 	 	I	would	think	a	Journey	should,	somehow	have	a	bit	more	
	 	 	‘umph’	to	it	than	just	a	trip.		 	 		
	 	 	Don’t	you	think?	

	
	

		
I	mean,	taking	a	trip	to	the	grocery	store	is	merely	a	way	of	speaking…an	‘off-
handed’	sort	of	statement	but	it	doesn’t	involve	a	lot	of	thought	or	preparation	
or	have	much	in	the	way	of	actual	meaning	to	it,	does	it?			
	

	I	know	the	word	itself	can	be	a	noun	or	a	verb	but	for	me	the	word	itself	
makes	a	statement	of	importance	all	on	its	own.	“I’m	going	on	a	JOURNEY”.		An	
announcement!	It’s	almost	as	if	there’s	an	expectation	of	there	being	
‘something’	at	the	end	of	it?		The	word	has	thought	and	weight	attached	to	it.	A	
Journey	is	a	capital	letter	word.	It	requires	some	sort	of	preparation.	There	
would	be	a	beginning,	and	then	the	aspect	of	movement	toward		
something	and	then	a	process	of	decision	to	continue	or	to		
Change	direction	or	to	stop	all	together.			
A	whole	thought	process,	I	guess.		
	

	A	Journey	requiring	thought	and	importance	all	its	own		
shouldn’t	include	a	lot	of	baggage.		If	one	wishes	to	truly	benefit		
by	a	Journey	it	would	be	easier	without	hauling	anger,	hurt,		
pain,	an	attitude	of	superiority	just	because	it	isn’t	a	trip.			
It	might	even	be	enhanced	and	supported	by	taking	along	light		
items	of	love,	upbeat	and	happy	thoughts.	
	

	A	successful	and	worthwhile	Journey	would	be	even	more	worthwhile	
and	successful…	not	to	mention	fun,	if	one	was	accompanied	by	friends,	family,	
and	like-minded	individuals	gathered	along	the	way,	wouldn’t	it?		
	

	Yes.	I	believe	a	Journey	would	be	much	more	meaningful,	successful,	
worthwhile	and	FUN	if	you	came	along.		Wanna	come	with?	

	

And	then	she	said…	
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ESA Delta Epsilon 
Hosting the: 

1st  May Day Spring Market 
May 1, 2021 

At the Union County Fair- 
Grounds in the 4-H & 

Art Buildings 
Outdoor space also available 

VENDORS NEEDED! 
10’ x 8’ 

$40.00 

10’ x 8’ 

$40.00 
For Reservations Contact: 

Ginger Taylor Faro 

541-910-1954/Email: ginfaro@frontier.com 

Covid 19 Safety Measures Must Be Followed! 
   

Masks, 6’ spacing, Sanitizer 

ESA Delta Epsilon will also be putting on the 
Annual Spring Yard Sale at the U.C. Fairgrounds 

May 1, 2021 
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Please join the Omega Mu chapter of Epsilon Sigma Alpha 

 for their annual fun-filled 

Santiam Place   
1395 Main Street in  Lebanon,  OR 97355  

Omega Mu supports local and national organizations such as St. Jude Children’s Research Hospital, Easter 
Seals, Make a Wish, Mid-Valley schools, US Service Personnel, Safe Haven Humane Society and more.  

        We are working to establish a sustainable scholarship fund for our local Mid-Valley students.                 
We need your help to do this.  

Don’t forget…Mother’s Day is next month May 9th.  

Contact Jill Rankin 541-223-1463 rankin99@comcast.net 

This year our auction will happen either inside or outside!  We are requesting that all patrons 
wear face mask, keep 6 feet distance, wash hands with soap & water or use hand sanitizer.  
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Raise $75,000 to help children and adults living with disabilities  in Oregon, as well as seniors and veterans with
special needs, gain the support and services they need to be 100% included and empowered in life. 

Inspire 100 heroes to serve as volunteer fundraisers,  spreading the message to their colleagues, friends and family
that they can purchase tulip bouquets and/or make donations to support the work of Easterseals Oregon. 

Sell 8,000 tulip bouquets through on-line sales from February 17th– April 6th, 2021.

Offer safe and fun “Drive Through” events for people to pick up their tulips on April 1st & 2nd or on April 6th & 7th.

Deliver large orders ($320 and over) to anyone in the Portland Metro area, on March 31st and April 5th. 

 
PLEASE JOIN US IN ACHIEVING THESE GOALS:   
 

TULIP BOUQUETS:      $8 FOR EACH BOUQUET OF 10 
$320 for 40 bouquets (includes free delivery in Portland Metro area). 
50% of each bouquet purchase is tax-deductible.
Fresh, live tulips provided by Wooden Shoe Tulip Farm, Woodburn, Oregon

 
PRE-ORDER ONLINE NOW:  TEXT BLOOMFEST TO 71777
 
PICK-UP YOUR BOUQUETS AT ONE OF TWO “DRIVE THROUGH PICK UP LOCATIONS”:
 

Thursday & Friday, April 1st & 2nd, 9 am to 5 pm at
Lake Grove Presbyterian Church - 4040 Sunset Drive, Lake Oswego, OR 97035

 
Tuesday & Wednesday, April 6th & 7th – 9 am to 5 pm at
Tabernacle SDA Church  - 26 SW Condor Way, Portland, OR 97239
 

Our profound gratitude to our Title Sponsor: The Standard ,  and to Wooden Shoe Tulip Farm, Safeway,
Lake Grove Presbyterian Church, Tabernacle SDA Church and to all those who donate their time, resources and energy
to help improve the lives of children, adults, seniors and veterans living with disabilities and special needs.
 

BLOOMFEST 2021 

T E X T  B L O O M F E S T  T O  7 1 7 7 7 T H A N K   Y O U !



2021-2022	Slate	of	Officers	

President	
Debbie	Sanguras	

Chapter:	Delta	Kappa 		
Joined	June	1979	
	
•  Chapter	Offices	Held:	All	offices,	except	treasurer,	multiple	

times	
•  District	Offices	Held:	VP,	Secretary,	Audit,	St.	Jude,	Easter	Seal	

&	Scholarship	chairs	
•  State	Offices	Held:	Rec.	Sec.,	Treasurer,	Workshop	Chair,	2nd	

VP,	1st	VP	
•  Appointed	Chair	Positions	Held:	Leadership,	Asso.	Of	the	Arts,	

Awards,	Chaplain,	Easter	Seals,	Educational,	Philanthropic,	
Outstanding	Member,	and	Publicity	

	
•  Attendance:	

	IC	Conventions-	three		
	State	Conventions	–	36 		
	District	Mtgs	in	last	two	yrs	–	six	



1st	Vice	
President	

Julie	Rassmann	

Chapter:	Delta	Gamma 		
Joined	June	1996	
	
•  Chapter	Offices	All	offices,	except	treasurer,	multiple	

times		
•  District	Offices	Held:	President,	VP,	Secretary,	Publicity	
•  State	Offices	Held:	2nd	VP,	Recording	Sec,	Workshop,	

Parliamentarian	(at	the	time	this	was	an	elected	
position).	

•  Appointed	Chair	Positions	Held:	Assoc.	of	the	Arts,	
Grapevine	Editor,	Outstanding	Member	

	
•  Attendance:	

	IC	Conventions-	three 		
	State	Conventions	–	19+- 		
	District	Mtgs	in	last	two	yrs	–	4+-	



2nd	Vice	
President	

Connie	Russell	

Chapter:	Beta	Eta 	 	Joined	Oct.	2012	
	
•  Chapter	Offices	President,	VP,	Secretary	
•  District	Offices	Held:	President,	VP	
•  State	Offices	Held:	Treasurer	
•  Appointed	Chair	Positions	Held:	Winter	Mtg	Chair,	

Easter	Seals	Chair,	St.	Jude	Jr.	&	Sr.	chair	
	
•  Attendance:	

	IC	Conventions-	two 		
	State	Conventions	–	7	
	District	Mtgs	in	last	two	yrs	–	6	



Recording	
Secretary	
Joyce	Hodge	

Chapter:	Alpha	Psi 	 	 	 	Joined	Jan	1978	
	
•  Chapter	Offices	All	offices		
•  District	Offices	Held:		
•  State	Offices	Held:	Recording	Sec,	Treasurer	
•  Appointed	Chair	Positions	Held:	Parliamentarian,	

Audit,	Philanthropic		
	
•  Attendance:	

	IC	Conventions- 		
	State	Conventions	–	31 		
	District	Mtgs	in	last	two	yrs	–	6+-	



Workshop	Coordinator	
Chapter:	Delta	Kappa 	Joined	May	2012	
	
•  Chapter	Offices:	President	&	VP	several	times,	

Secretary,	Treasurer,	Education	Director	
•  District	Offices	Held:	VP		
•  State	Offices	Held:		
•  Appointed	Chair	Positions	Held:	Hope	for	Heroes,	

Outstanding	Member	Chair	

•  Attendance:	
	IC	Conventions-	0 		
	State	Conventions	–	7	
	District	Mtgs	in	last	two	yrs	–	4	

Tami	Arthur	

Jean	Forsman	 •  Chapter:	Delta	Gamma 		 		
•  Joined	Oct	1989	
	
•  Chapter	Offices		
•  District	Offices	Held:		
•  State	Offices	Held:		
•  Appointed	Chair	Positions	Held:		
	
•  Attendance:	

	IC	Conventions-	yes 		
	State	Conventions	–	yes	
	District	Mtgs	in	last	two	yrs	–	yes	



Treasurer	
Jean	Braden	

Chapter:	Delta	Xi 	 	Joined	June	1969	
	
•  Chapter	Offices	Held:	President,	VP,	Past	

President,	Educational	Dir.	(twice),	
Corresponding	Sec.		

•  District	Offices	Held:	NW	District	–	Recording	
Sec.,	Treasurer	

•  State	Offices	Held:	None	
•  Appointed	Chair	Positions	Held:	None	
	
•  Attendance:	

	IC	Conventions- 		
	State	Conventions	–	6 		
	District	Mtgs	in	last	two	yrs	–	6	

Penny	Phelps	
Chapter:	Delta	Kappa 		
Joined	June	1983	
	
•  Chapter	Offices	President,	VP,	

Secretary,	Treasurer,	Educational	
Director		

•  District	Offices	Held:		
•  State	Offices	Held:		
•  Appointed	Chair	Positions	Held:		
	
•  Attendance:	

	IC	Conventions- 		
	State	Conventions	–	22 		
	District	Mtgs	in	last	two	yrs	–	1	



Corresponding	
Secretary	

Donna	Cassidy	

Chapter:	Delta	Xi 	Joined	Oct.	1969	
	
•  Chapter	Offices	All	offices	multiple	times		
•  District	Offices	Held:	President,	VP,	Secretary	
•  State	Offices	Held:		
•  Appointed	Chair	Positions	Held:	Assoc.	of	the	Arts,	

Grapevine	Editor,	Outstanding	Member	
	
•  Attendance:	

	IC	Conventions- 		
	State	Conventions	– 		
	District	Mtgs	in	last	two	yrs	–	-	



Jr	Past	President	

Linda	Gratteri	

Chapter:		Alpha	Upsilon					
Joined:		November	2004	
	
•  Chapter	Offices	Held:		President,	Vice	President,	Treasurer,	

Parliamentarian	
•  District	Offices	Held:		President,	Vice	President,	Treasurer,	

Chaplain	
•  State	Offices	Held:		President,	1st	Vice	President,	Treasurer,	

Workshop	(I	skipped	2nd	Vice	P.	because	I	had	to	move	up	to	
1st	Vice	P.	almost	immediately	...	but	you	don't	have	to	say	
that!!)	

•  Appointed	Chair	Positions	Held:		Philanthropic	Chair,	
Educational	Chair	

		
•  Attendance:			

	IC	Conventions	-	5	live	and	1	ZOOM	(!)	
	State	Conventions	-	11	live	and	1	ZOOM	
	District	Meetings			-		3	(only	1	in	2020,	and	other	2	in	2019)	


